TOWN OF YORKTOWN CONSERVATION BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

FEBRUARY 3, 2016

Board Members Present:   

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock, William LaScala, Patrick Francois, Walter Daniels, Peter Alduino, Richard Shaw, Kim Hughes - Secretary

Board Members Absent:

Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier, Walt Plankl
Guests:

Brian Zappi, Brandon Zappi, James Statton, Victoria Abbate, Dan Ciarcia, John and Patty Cebone
________________________________________________________________

Co – Chairperson Phyllis Bock called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. The meeting took place in the YCCC Room 16.

The minutes of 2/03/16 were approved with a motion from William LaScala and seconded by Pat Francois.
Communications Received:

None
Chairpersons Report:

None
Reports from Other Committees:

None
Old Business:

New Business:

1. Orchard View Realty Subdivision: Nine Acre lot off Sherry Drive with one existing house on the lot. Plan is to build 9 half acre lots on the property. Nothing is going to be done within the wetland or within the wetland buffer. Tree removal is at 30 % and trees and shrubs will be planted in the fall as mitigation. Phyllis suggested doing a “cluster subdivision”. A Site Visit was conducted by Pat Francois, Peter Alduino, Walt Daniels and William LaScala to evaluate wetland and drainage. The CB agrees that the runoff barriers on the existing street to slow drainage to the basin cannot remain.
2. JCPC Holdings: The Conservation Board conducted a site visit on 2/6/16 and observed the area where water pools on the property due to runoff from the hillside draining down onto the site. The applicant is proposing offsite mitigation for incursion into the wetland. 
· The Conservation board would like to see detailed plans for offsite mitigation, including a functional analysis, to show how offsite mitigation will replace the function of the current wetland.  
· The Conservation Board advises against the issuing of a wetland permit unless the applicant can show that they have no other recourse than to use offsite mitigation.  
· Any offsite mitigation should be in accordance with town code in providing 1:1 mitigation for wetland loss. 
· There are other properties along Front Street that have similar problems with low function wetlands due to the sidewalk and curb preventing sheet flow. All are small projects and probably can’t individually afford good offsite mitigation.
· The outflow pipe off the UPS driveway looks like a good site for some extensive offsite mitigation for the Front Street properties and all the unmitigated affects from any additional development up the hill that contribute to the pipe’s flow. Additional funding could be available from the East Hudson Watershed Corporation or the NYC DEP to correct this issue.
Discussion:

None
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. by a motion proposed by Phyllis Bock and seconded by Richard Shaw.
